California Association of Blind Students

State Convention Grant information


The National Federation of the Blind of California (NFBC) will be holding its annual convention in Newark on the 22nd through the 25th of October. The California Association of Blind Students, (CABS) is offering three $100 grants for students wishing to attend this action packed event. If you’ve never attended an NFBC convention, we would like to give you a preview of what to expect. These are just a few of the events you have to look forward to.

The convention will kick off with a walk across the Golden Gate bridge on Thursday the 22nd. We will be “bridging for Braille,” with the most blind people gathered in the most unusual location with the most influential people to promote Braille literacy. 

On Thursday evening, at 6 o’clock, the NFBC board of directors will hold its monthly meeting. It’s a great opportunity to find out everything the NFBC is doing throughout the state. 


Immediately after the board meeting, there will be a performance by the California School for the Blind’s jazz ensemble. It will be a nice evening, with good music and an excellent opportunity to socialize and get to know other blind Californians. 

Friday is exhibit and seminar day. The exhibit hall will be open all day, with vendors displaying everything from canes to computers and everything in between. All the divisions, including parents of blind children, guide dog users, and many others will have their annual seminar on Friday. 

At 3 o’clock on Friday is the annual CABS seminar and business meeting. Registration will begin at 2:30, so come early, register and meet other students from all over the state. If you are a blind high school or college student, this meeting is a can’t miss. We will have addresses by our national president, Dr. Mark Maurer, and our state president, Mary Willows. We will also update you on all the exciting things CABS has been doing over the past year.  


Friday evening is the first annual NFBC bunko game. This is a fun dice game which allows everyone to socialize and meet many different people, and there is a cash prize for the winner!


Saturday is the highlight of the convention. During the day we will have general session, with speeches on a wide variety of topics. The banquet will be Saturday night, culminating in a no doubt stirring address by our national president, Dr. Mark Maurer. 

The convention will conclude Sunday with a half day general session. During this business session we will vote on resolutions which will shape our policies for the next year, and hold elections. 


These are but a few of the things which will be taking place at this year’s NFBC state convention. If you wish to apply for one of the $100 grants CABS will be giving away, please see the attached directions. Good luck, and we hope to see you all in Newark!

